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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  1ST FEBRUARY 2024.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Dorothy Wilson, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Jan Goodall, Bill Varney, Tracey Clark, Sheila Hands, Ross Craig, Ian Kinsey.
APOLOGIES: Elise Coubrough, Michael Leeland, Mitia Aranda.
 
1 PRESENTATION. Robin Burns and Maelle Ducreux, SUSTRANS, attended our meeting to discuss the draft concept design for the Eliza Street Pocket Park, a copy of which had been sent to us before the meeting.  Maelle briefly summarised the large amount of work they had done to arrive at this design and invited our comments.
Ian spoke first and welcomed the concept which would provide a great place for him to sit. He liked the design but was concerned that a lot was being crammed into quite a small space and hoped they would improve the lighting. He was concerned about the safety of getting to the area with Dura Street and Albert Street being so busy and hoped all vehicles would be banned in the street. Maelle said that lighting would be improved, that she had made Dundee Council aware of the safety problem and only emergency vehicles would be allowed in the street. 
Carol welcomed that there were armrests on some of the street furniture and asked that some of the benches and tables be modified to make them more welcoming for wheelchair users. Maelle said she would look into providing suitable street furniture. Carol asked if the street was completely flat with no kerbs, and she was assured it was. 
Tracey asked about access for emergency vehicles and was assured there would be. She also asked if there would be any CCTV in the area and Maelle said there needed to be further discussion about this.
We thanked Maelle and Robin for coming to our meeting to keep us informed and Maelle said she will get back in touch when the final design is produced in March.
2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

The minutes or the meeting held on 7th December 2023 were approved.
3 MATTERS ARISING:
3.1 (Re Minute 3.4). Access reports for Verdant Works and the Discovery Centre. Carole visited the Discovery Centre last week and was shown around by Kim Turford. She thought it was very interesting, but there was a lot to read on the information boards which were poorly lit. She was also concerned about the lighting in their theatre. She has asked Bill to give them advice to make the boards easier to read and to improve the theatre lighting.  The Discovery Centre does have funding for renovations which will start soon. 
Carole is arranging with Kim Turford for herself and Bill to visit the Verdant works.

3.2 (Re Minute 3.6). Dundee Ice Arena. Carole plans to visit soon.
4 OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.1 Treasurers Report. Sandy had nothing new to report.
5 CORRESPONDENCE

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Disability Equality Newsletters and Access Panel Newsletters.
5.3 DVVA Learning, Development and Networking Updates.
5.4 LNER updates.
5.5 On 18/12/23 from Dianne Theakstone, Stirling University, asking if we would like her to come to one of our meetings to Introduce the ISPA (Intersectional Stigma of Place-based Ageing) project she is working on.
5.6 On 21/12/23 from Carole Craig informing us that Shopmobility would open on 11th December 2023. After that date, mobility scooters, powered wheelchairs and manual wheelchairs will be available to rent from the site at Overgate Shopping Centre between Monday and Thursday. Additional locations will become available in 2024.
Carole will visit them on behalf of Dundee Access Group.
5.7 On 4/1/24 from DES inviting us to sign their petition to have foodstuffs labelled in braille.
5.8 On 5/1/24 Mollie McCulloch. SUSTRANS, asking if she could come to one of our meetings to tell us about their latest designs for the Pocket Place at Eliza Street.
5.9 On 15/1/24 Dundee Bridge Club invited Carole to see the new lift they had installed to give physically less able players the chance to use the upstairs games room.
5.10 On 16/1/24 from Carole, sending article from the Bridge Club’s Facebook page about her visit. The article included a photo, and we will ask Michael to put it on our website.  
When she was there, Carole checked the rest of their premises and suggested they put an emergency cord in the accessible toilet. 
5.11 On 17/1/24 from Scotrail sending a consultation about new signage for Passenger Meeting Points at stations.
5.12 On 23/1/24 from DVVA saying Leah Donaldson was interested in the Media Coordinator job we had advertised.
Leah has been invited to meet Carole, Michael and Anne on 13th February.
5.13 On 29/1/24 from Stantec inviting us to workshop re Magdalen Green footbridge on 22nd February.
Carole will attend.
6 AOB

6.1 Jan said that the changes in social care planned by the Scottish Parliament seem to be delayed by 3 years and she despairs that it seems to be an enormous expense for very little improvement. Tracey said there are many meetings coming up soon about changes to Health and Social Care services and that she will be involved in them.
6.2 Carole mentioned that Dundee University had a Volunteers Fair on 15th February from 11.30 to 14.00 in the Dalhousie Building Foyer. Dundee Access Group will be attending, hoping to attract more students to join our Access Group.
6.3 Carole asked if Tracey would like to give us a brief update on some of the meetings she goes to at our next meeting. 
7 DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting of Dundee Access Group is on Zoom on Thursday 7th March 2024 at 12.30.
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